Minutes of the 496'" meeting of the Canterbury Regional
Council held in the Council Chamber, 200 Tuam Street,
Christchurch on Thursday, 14 March 2019
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Present

Chair Steve Lowndes, Deputy Chair Peter Scott, Councillors David Caygill, laean Cranwell,
Rod Cullinane, Elizabeth Cunningham, Tom Lambie, Lan Pham, Dr Cynthia Roberts, Peter
Scott, Peter Skelton and John Sunckell.

In Attendance

Bill Bayfield (Chief Executive), Tafflyn Bradford-James (Director Communications and
Engagement), Stefanie Rixecker (Director of Science), Catherine Schache (General
Counsel), Katherine Harbrow (Chief Financial Officer), Sian Daly (Team Leader Governance
Services) and Louise McDonald (Senior Administration Officer).

Report writers and other staff were also in attendance.



Welcome

Chair Lowndes welcomed everyone to the meeting.

1. Karakia

Peter Scott opened the meeting with a karakia.

2. Apologies

An apology was received and accepted from Cr Claire McKay.

3. Conflicts of Interest

No conflicts of interest were declared.

4. Deputations and Petitions

Colleen Ross presented a petition signed by 493 people requesting consideration of a
change to bus route 28 to provide a service to Northcote residents. Since the 108 service
had been deleted there were many residents, including residents at the Silverstream
Retirement Village, who now had a 20 minute walk to their nearest bus stop.

She provided a map showing the suggested change to route 28. This change would add

about 5 minutes to the existing route and would be a practical solution that would enable
people to access the hospital, medical appointments, work and school.

Resolved
That the Council:

1. receives the petition from Colleen Ross and 493 people requesting a change to
bus route 28 to service Northcote residents; and

2. requests that the Chief Executive arrange for a reply to be provided to Colleen
Ross.

Chair Lowndes / Cr Scott
CARRIED

5. Minutes
Refer pages 11 to 21 of the agenda.

Resolved

That the Council:


















